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needs of customers who desire a greater variety in poles i
fixtures. Primary staff believes that FPL will recover the cost - ¢
its poles and fixtures offered under the proposed rate schedul.-s
and therefore FPL’s other ratepayers will not be harmed by tii::.
proposal.

TE ; Staff compared FPL's proposed Pl .
RL tariff schedules to the Commission-approved lighting rates fo:
other investor-owned electric utilities (IOU) and FPL's existinqg
SL-1 and OL-1 rate. A common characteristic among all curi«i!

lighting tariffs is a listing of all available fixtures and pole:s.
In addition the tariffs provide the monthly maintenance, fixtu:.-,
and energy charges for each fixture option and a monthly -charge ¢
each pole option. Florida Power Corporation’s Lighting Service ari
Gulf’'s Outdoor Service have special provisions that state that they
will provide a fixture or pole type other than those listed. N-.
specific charges for these other optional fixtures or poles ar:-
listed in the tariffs.

In reviewing FPL’s proposed tariff sheets, staff became
concerned that none of the fixtures and poles available under the.:
PL or RL rate schedule are listed, nor does FPL provide any
charges. For example, in lieu of a maintenance charge, the Pl and
RL tariff sheets state: ®"Maintenance: FPL‘s estimated costs cf
maintaining lighting facilities.” The facilities charge, which
represents the monthly rental charge of the fixture, is stated s
a percentage of the total work order cost. Total work order cost,
however, is not defined. 1In addition, FPL reserves the right t-
charge customers an additional billing or customer charqge-.
Normally, the customer charge is embedded in the non-fuel ene:rgy
charge. The only charge specifically listed in the proposed
tariffs is the non-fuel energy charge.

Upon request by staff, FPL did provide workpapers which
outline the method that will be used to develop work order cost,
maintenance, and monthly facilities charges. The final charges
will vary, however, depending on the customers’ specific
requirements such as size, color, or number of poles and fixtur«s
rented. The Premium Lighting Agreement or the Recreational
Lighting Agreement the customer will sign with FPL will contain all
the final charges.

In response to staff’s concerns, FPL stated that it currently
is aware of only two types of fixtures customers might request:
Acorn and Shoebox. Staff suggested that FF. list in the tariff the
Acorn and Shoebox fixtures with the associated charges, and add a
section to state that the company will provide other fixtures and
poles upon a customer’s request. FPL did not agree to staff’:
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